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June 21, 2016 

Mr. Frank S. Kearney Sr. 
Superintendent  
Presque Isle Utilities District 
P.O. Box 470 
Presque Isle, ME. 04769-0470 

RE: 	 Maine Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (MEPDES) Permit #ME0102679 
Maine Waste Discharge License #WOD2618 

Dear Frank: 

The Department is in receipt of your June 201
h electronic mail message requesting the above reference 

permit/license for filter backwash discharges from a former public drinking water treatment facility be 
retired. It is our understanding there have not been any discharges since closure of the facility seven 
years. We will be inactivating the permit/license in our database so that Discharge Monitoring Repmis 
(DMRs) and billing statements are not sent to you in the future. 

By copy of this letter, we are notifying the U. S. Environmental Protection Agency that the MEPDES 
permit is being terminated. 

Please be advised that a petmit and or license may be needed from this Department for any future 
discharge ofpollutants from this facility to the surface waters or ground waters of the State of Maine, 
either under current ownership or new ownership. Any new permit or license would be based on the 
characteristics of the effluent being discharged and the impacts of the discharge on the quality of the 
receiving water. 

Should you have any questions regarding this matter, feel free to contact me by phone at 287-7693 or 
e-mail at gregg.wood@maine.gov. 

Sincerely, xa.~ 

Gregg Wood 
Division of Water Quality Management 
Bureau of Water Quality 

cc: Lori Mitchell, DEP/CMRO 	 William Sheehan, DEP/NMRO Charlene Moore, DEP/CMRO 
Sandy Mojica, USEPA Marelyn Vega, USEPA Olga Vergara, USEPA 
Irene Saumur, DEP/CMRO 
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